COUNTY OF ST. PAUL
5015 — 49 Avenue, St. Paul, Alberta, TOA 3A4
www.county.stpaul.ab.ca

Our Mission - To create desirable rural experiences

December 16, 2019

To Whom it May Concern;

RE: Town of Bonnyville Family Resource Network Hub Letter of Support

The County of St. Paul fully supports the Town of Bonnyville’s Expression of Interest to
serve as the “Hub” for the Ministry of Children’s Services Family Resource Network
(FRN) for our community.

The new FRN approach to family support funded by the Ministry of Children’s Services
will include a full range of “spoke” services to meet the varied needs of families in our
community. The County of St. Paul is confident that the Town of Bonnyville will meet
the required commitments for the role of ‘Hub’ for these services and will fairly and
appropriately coordinate the delivery of services within the scope of the grants provided.

The County of St. Paul is prepared to consider the provision of supports to these
services and County administration will work with the new FRN staff to ensure that
families in our community receive the services they require.

This letter of support does not commit the County of St. Paul to any financial
contribution for this project. Staff support or other in-kind contributions will be given fair
consideration upon request. The intent of this project is for all services to be fully
funded by the Government of Alberta through the FRN Grants.

The County of St. Paul supports the Town of Bonnyville with this very worthwhile
initiative.

Yours truly,

‘Sheila Kitz, CLGM
Chief Administrative Officer

Phone: 780-645-3301
Email: countysp@county.stpaul.ab.ca



